	Facilities Committee Meeting Minutes

	April 29, 2011

	
	2:00 – 3:30 p.m.

	
	Staff Lounge

	Meeting called by:
	Dave Holloman, Chair
	Type of meeting:
	Standing Committee

	Facilitator:
	Dave Holloman
	Note taker:
	Michelle Messer

	
	
	
	

	Attendees:

	G.H. Javaheripour; Dave Hollomon; David Schneider; Tom Miller; Steve Garcia; Michelle Messer; Pat Wagner; Robert Sewell; Jeremiah Brosowske (ASB); Christopher Dustin (ASB); Joanna Cervantes (ASB); Manual Gaytan; Roderick Gray (ASB); Mike Visser; Mark Clair; Jackie Trost; Christopher O’Hearn; Brad Merrell (Merrell Johnson Engineering); Richard LaLiberte (Frick, Frick & Jette Architects); Jonathan Clark (WLC Architects`/Excelsior); Wayne Johnston (WLC Architects/Excelsior)


	Minutes

	

	Agenda item:
	CONTINUED DISCUSSIONS

	Discussion:
	CAMPUS-WIDE ROADWAY AND PARKING LOT REPLACEMENT (Summer)
~ Review of plans and construction schedule
Brad Merrell (Merrell Johnson Engineering) and Richard LaLiberte (Frick, Frick and Jette Architects) attended the meeting to review with the committee the proposed plans for the Campus-Wide Roadway and Parking Lot Replacement project that will take place during this summer.

The number one priority of this project is to redesign the main entrance at Jacaranda to allow for cross traffic.  This will require widening the “throat” of the entrance.
The project also includes removal and replacement of the majority Jacaranda “loop road”.  There will be a new 200 foot radius at the corner of Fish Hatchery Road (by the fire station and fish hatchery).  Also parking lots will be removed and replaced, and some lots will get a new seal coat, improvement of Francesca road with a curb, gutter and sidewalk as well as two-way traffic.

~ Architects from WLC were also in attendance. They are the architects working on the new Excelsior facility.  They are working with the Facilities department and Frick, Frick and Jette to assure that the work on the new facility works well with our roadway plans.  

CAMPUS ENERGY PROJECTS
~ Review / Make Recommendation
These projects went to the Board in April and were voted down because the Board members wanted more information.  This is being resent to the Board in May after the board receives additional information to review.  
The projects included are:
1. Energy efficient exterior and parking lot lighting 

2. Installation of occupancy sensors

3. Allied Health building mechanical improvement

4. Upgrade to Energy Management System

FIVE-YEAR FACILITIES CONSTRUCTION PLAN REVIEW
~ Currently working on preparing a workshop to review the proposed projects.  This plan will include how to utilize the remaining bond dollars.  Once the plan has been refined it will be brought back to the Facilities Committee for their review.


	Agenda item:
	UDATES

	Discussion:
	ACADEMIC COMMONS
~ Hand out proposals for committee to take with them to review before next meeting.


	Next Meeting:
	Friday, June 3, 2011 – 2:00 p.m.
	Place:
	Board Room
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